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NEWSLETTER FOR ROSSETT ACRE – 27 March 2025 

 
On Monday, I led an assembly all about litter and promoted the Great Big School Clean, encouraging 

children to litter pick and send us a photo of themselves with their bag of collected rubbish, as well as 

completing the online form. We also watched a short video from Keep Britain Tidy, explaining some 

health and safety tips when litter picking. 

 

It would be wonderful if as many children and families as possible could be involved and carry out a litter 

pick - doing your bit for our community.  

 

Send photos to our office email address office@rap.rklt.co.uk and put ‘Great Big School Clean’ in the 
subject bar; we’ll put some in the newsletter. 
 
Record your efforts on our school collection form (very quick and easy) here: 
https://forms.office.com/e/KYLk2gsKbK?origin=lprLink 
 

Forthcoming dates for your diary 

Thurs 27 Mar TONIGHT Parents’ Evening – In person 4-7pm.  

Fri 28 Mar *NEW* Walk to School Day 

Tues 1 Apr Parents’ Evening – Online 4-7pm. Letter can be found at: 

https://www.rossettacreprimary.co.uk/seecmsfile/?id=9574 

Thurs 3 Apr *NEW* EYFS & KS1 Easter Bonnet Parade 2.30pm  

Fri 4 Apr Close for Easter at 2.30pm 

Tues 22 April School re-opens at the usual time 

Tues 29 Apr-

Fri 2 May 

*NEW* Book Fair 

Mon 5 May BANK HOLIDAY – Children not in school 

Tue 6 May School re-opens at the usual time 

Mon 12 May – 

Thurs15 May 

Y6 SATS week 
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   Or scan here:       
 
That way, we can find out exactly how many bin bags of litter we have collected as a whole school 
community and see the difference we have made as a team. 
 
Some of our Y2 children carried out a litter pick around our school grounds with Mrs Mansfield on 
Monday morning; I also carried out a litter pick with a Y5 child on Wednesday afternoon too. Well done 
to these children and a big thank you for making our environment look more pleasing to the eye. 
 

This morning, Miss Dodgson’s Y6 class performed their Class Assembly all about the work they have 

done across the year. The children were amazing and I loved the acting, dancing, singing and sharing of 

super poetry and artwork. We had glockenspiel playing and even a short sketch of Little Red Riding 

Hood with a difference! 

 

Congratulations to the children on such a great Class Assembly and to Miss Dodgson, Mr Latty and Miss 

McKeown for supporting the children. A huge thank you to all the parents/carers who came to watch; I 

hope you enjoyed the assembly as much as I did. 

 

Last week, the children were overjoyed to be allowed on the field, which was dry enough to let the 

children play out on it - they thoroughly enjoyed all the extra space: tig, handstands, resting, chatting, 

playing on the Trim Trail and on the Multi-sports pitch were some of the activities the children were 

involved in. There were lots of smiling faces. Today, I observed the Play Leaders doing an amazing job 

involving lots of children in a game. Thank you and well done to these children who give up their 

lunchtime to help others play. 

 

WALK TO SCHOOL DAY 

 

Tomorrow is ‘Walk to School Day’. 

 

Walk, scooter or cycle to school! 

 

Get active whilst helping combat climate change! Can you 

leave the car at home for most, if not all, of the school run? 

Did you know that in North Yorkshire more carbon emissions 

are created by transport than anything else, and that more 

than three quarters of this comes from cars and vans? By 

choosing a more sustainable form of transport, you can do 

your bit to help protect our communities and our planet by 

tackling climate change. Even if you live too far from school 

to walk or cycle all the way, there are other options such as 

public transport, car sharing or ‘park and stride’ – this is 

where you park sooner than normal and walk the last part. All 

these options will help lower our carbon footprint. We do what 

we can, when we can and every mile counts! 

The physical and mental health benefits of exercise are well 

known, with studies also showing that walking to school 

improves concentration and helps students arrive ready to 

learn. Making the journey on foot, by bike or using public transport means fewer vehicles on the road, 

benefitting the wider community with less traffic and cleaner air.  

Zero Carbon Harrogate will be awarding all schools that take part this year, with a gold award to those 

that do so most regularly – so let’s build great transport habits and choose a sustainable method of travel 

on the day and beyond! 



We do what we can, when we can and every mile counts! 

Please go to www.zerocarbonharrogate.org.uk/walk-to-school-day for more information. 

For guidance on road safety please go to https://www.sustrans.org.uk/our-blog/get-

active/2019/everyday-walking-and-cycling/walking-safety-tips-for-children/ 

QUOTE OF THE WEEK 

‘Help others and give something back. I guarantee you will discover that while public service 
improves the lives and the world around you, its greatest reward is the enrichment and new 
meaning it will bring your own life.  (Arnold Schwarzenegger, actor) 

PICTURE BOOK ASSEMBLY 

 

Today, I read ‘The Best Eid Ever’ written by Sufiya Ahmed and illustrated by 

Hazem Asif.  

 

This is a lovely book showing a family enjoying Eid at the end of the holy 

month of Ramadan. Muslims all over the world celebrate Eid; it is the first 

day (after 30 days of fasting) when Muslims do not fast and celebrate 

together as a family. 

 

If you’d like to hear the story for yourself, you can do so here: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JPIiY_fY4Js 

 

The music this week was: Maher Zain - Eidun Mubarak 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 
Congratulations to the children who received a certificate in last week’s celebration assembly: Florrie T 
(AC), Kit R (SK/CN), Monty M (RB), Liam M (HH), Finn K (ZM), Jacob G (KM/BS) Olivia F, Whole Class 
(JJ/CR), Sammy S (EW), Heston H , Reuben A (AI/LS), Charlotte F (PA/EH), Benjamin B (JW), Teddy S 
(RI), Harry W, Chloe W, Logan W, Spike T (CD), Isla S (TM). 

RED NOSE DAY 
On Friday, we celebrated Red Nose Day/Comic Relief by wearing red in school. Thank you to everyone 
who sent in £1 to donate towards this worthy case; we raised a wonderful £307.88. 

 

 

 

A sea of red in our Celebration Assembly. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
PTA QUIZ NIGHT 
Last Friday, parents and staff took part in the annual Quiz Night. It’s always great fun and very 
competitive! Reception Rookies, a team from Early Years were victorious, winning a tub of choccies.  
 
Thanks to our quizmaster Tom Spence for hosting and setting some of the questions, and to David 
Bradbrook for setting the tricky science and nature questions! Thank you to the PTA for organising it, 
particularly Becky Duffield and Sarah Rhodes. We will find out how much was raised in due course. 
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NETBALL COMPETITION 

 

Team line up – Nancy J, Orla D, Chloe H, Robyn S, Annabelle E, Tilly D, 
Chloe W, Eva W, Esmée M, Jemima S-S and Erin W. 

 
On Tuesday 11 of our Y6 girls attended the Red Kite netball tournament at Harrogate Grammar School. 
They played 4 matches against Oatland Juniors and Western. All the girls showed excellent team spirit 
and sportsmanship throughout, with Annabelle and Chloe receiving the sportsmanship certificate. After 
some very competitive games we came out with a fantastic 2nd and 3rd place result.  
 
Netball training will commence in the summer term, ready for some local matches later on in the year. 
 
Thank you to Miss McKeown and Miss Smith for accompanying the girls. 
 
HARROGATE FAIRTRADE SHOP 
On Wednesday, Cathy and Rosie from the Fairtrade Shop visited school and led an assembly on ‘What 
Fairtrade is’ and told the children about ‘Fairtrade products. Some of our Eco-committee helped at the 
front of assembly to demonstrate how some things in life aren’t fair. The children listened attentively, and 
Rosie commented on how well behaved the children were. Cathy and Rosie then stayed to carry out 
some workshops with Y3. They tasted food, learnt about Fairtrade and why it is important and carried out 

some activities linked to this. A huge thank you to Miss Whiteley for organising this visit; the 
children thoroughly enjoyed it.  

 

 



CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR NEWLY TRAINED 'PLAY LEADERS’ 

At the beginning of the Spring Term, all Year 5 pupils were offered the opportunity to become 'Play 

Leaders'. The aim of the Playground Leaders scheme is to introduce and develop leadership skills in 

Year 5 children by training them up and getting them to organise activities for other children in the 

playground. We hope that it will continue to increase the amount of physical activity undertaken during 

playtime and ensure all children enjoy their playtimes, with a range of activities available and groups of 

children to play with. The scheme will also hopefully raise self-esteem and self-confidence of the leaders 

too. 

Each lunchtime, our Play Leaders will organise an activity for either Early Years, KS1 or KS2 children. 

Any child is encouraged to join in if they need someone to play with or want to take part. Play Leaders 

also ensure that our play equipment is being used responsibly and shared. The Play Leaders will wear a 

bright yellow visibility jacket, so they are always visible and easy to find by the staff and children. After an 

intensive 8 weeks of training led by Mrs Wood, 14 pupils have successfully completed the course and 

received their special ‘Leadership’ certificates in assembly. Congratulations to: Ed F, William T, James 

B, Charlie J, George P, Annie W, Ellie W, Hollie S, Elise H, Afie C, Shine A, Amelie M, Pearla B and 

Liam H and a huge thank you to Mrs Wood for giving up her lunchtimes to support and train the children. 

  

RED KITE LEARNING TRUST ART EXHIBITION 
On Wednesday evening, Mrs Kilner (Art leader) and I attended an Art Exhibition at our Trust Office. The 

stunning artwork on show was created by Y9, Y10 & Y11 pupils from Rossett School. It was an absolute 

pleasure to meet the artists themselves and mingle with other art lovers. A huge thank you to our Trust 

and Rossett School for inviting us – we loved it! 

 

  

ECO – TIP 

Grow your own vegetables and flowers. 

Now (Spring) is the time to start planting your seeds and watch them 

grow. Anyone can do it, give it a try! 

 



ATTENDANCE 

 

School attendance on Thursday last week was 96.6 % which was great.  
 
Today’s attendance is 96.07%. 
Good but let’s see if we can increase  
this percentage next week.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  

Attendance 21 March 2025 to 27 March 2025:  
96.04% 

 
Number of pupils late at least once this week: 7 

Remember: The gates open at 8.40pm and school starts promptly at 8.50am. 

 

 

 



Easter Hamper Raffle 
Don't forget to buy your Raffle tickets! https://www.pta-
events.co.uk/rossettacre/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=96697 
There are nine gorgeous hampers up for grabs - filled with lots of chocolatey treats, wine and 
lots of other gifts. The draw will be done on the evening of 31st March and the winners will be 
emailed directly. Good luck! 
 
 

 
 
The 2025 Challenge 
The PTA is challenging you to raise £20.25 or more in any way that you can think of - be as 
creative as you wish. You can work individually, with your siblings, or with a group of friends. All 
we ask is that you incorporate the numbers 2 & 5. 
 
When 
The 2025 challenge will take place from 1-25 April, giving you 25 days to complete your 
challenge and gain sponsorship, especially over the Easter holidays! 
 
Ideas? 
Run/walk/cycle 2.5km 
Read 25 books 
Swim 25 lengths 
Bake & sell 25 cupcakes 
Do 25 household jobs 
25 hours of silence (1 hour per day) 
Wash 25 cars 
 
Challenge Sponsorship 
Ask friends, family and neighbours to sponsor you. Complete the sponsorship form and submit 
your money raised on to our JustGiving page no later than 2 May.  
https://www.justgiving.com/page/rossett-acre-pta-2?utm_medium=FR&utm_source=CL 
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Share 
We would love to see the activities the children get up to so if you are able to share some 
pictures through the class WhatsApp groups or email them to rossettacrepta@gmail.com this 
would be really lovely. If we are able to use these pics, they may help to encourage and inspire 
others too! 
 
Good luck!  
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COMMUNITY 

 

 
 

Here’s your free copy of the UK’s 
largest parenting title - Enjoy! 

 
CLICK HERE 

 
Or click the link below to download a copy https://familyfirst.co.uk/issue2-25-download 
 
 

 
 

http://track.smtpsendemail.com/9092826/c?p=iZdfN9UPm8li5JWd6L8fCeBW5dU9ZHnskHX6SqUkY5mVYuRqiZpRvzLDMgIW16DpKLxV3Q3jUfDjiccI6wMocPrjYTz2MkbOIAl_vC7pBI9S5BSTfc3HI9hQkU_kKO2jprmo6zE6eZL-BYKqgrUmH_joXsOqvlnGO2U9u7unlQKur8519J8wlWShbiJfi1ZYnfTOktJPM1Slw0ug871ZeCYNNCLEWwKBSJKysqaBO8mh3gf2n1CoLkqbWb7Lq4zOFKFLiqjtMdPdwkh39F9Ehs5vn5MAWC5Ye3A-4gjj4wEeg5oe1DjNXIbI6M_qRmki2AVC-ckutKBTfJBFUFBs1jL45QBzUyxtu-FJO_-EH9z0-t5W_2ACnGNglWpRQWsF6VfwRPI9O5okqDdW7hWlU395XTqhwxyl2fIDF_6iRy8=
http://track.smtpsendemail.com/9092826/c?p=84G3NYs1CONCzl09A2omGF3y_Yucre_N651XP_QMiRb3l32Vn2-bqbeMXwHYcsTYP9QL-4WkogPL1NneW_3nwyUfT2At64bIt-n5pl-MKseUgkd8NIxa7c9SNoni7_Itx4kdSpEjHpqIoq2YejdRluchDey1aJIHhDyAvmtwLv1082z_Ri380SDRUz8TNOJ7ybVGIhvlyz_mZhQryGoAP4YI_bsvYKlSpTG_tsXRrU5nqhvNpGoUzXEBAUXjhkXbeECqDpAHHya6BU0s3xN4d1ddgVNG--Mg-q_qksr_dAqMrMV4kt8j0G2ZfCmOTwOblo49SLl0E37lx8a3eNpmdZaRdPfWsGQ2-MZhpkSpdHlmYXxji_gKGkUOpFm3__UJaE5oHkBLJptd0ur7qEgCutwCNJ1eKPDA81CbOmGSOPZB0I3Cf-wFL7dgZKQR9-7h9KS8eYn7EjFyazAGMNwu4A==
http://track.smtpsendemail.com/9092826/c?p=DqbJz4-csQDQTDrPRN5ea94WvaCgmoEuSqDx3YP7ZrAtrOXo5WQV7owE9ZgPwPDsyasKyhTnZzIKhODaGcCqVM2KuYvvoLq7YTHSoW9589aqcSW_s_ek68IkKwUyYCPlEmnAosjELYLLsdXIsgLypSPDKH5KFRrE6JqYZAFwOlxutUveJifxIOQ8rLsWGeprnre5i-87a-X1TjgaeiKG38HllNAgYTevvG3DWdl0X3vUuAzW-oGReyeZp7jOckt0nxrYwedU44c_rzHDbcF4p0G5iMhc-OBM9nclxgpBLLHPSZD1Mt0ZmwBpGi7E3jSVmKzPIVeIyJ8U2vGSbe2dcWMx4ezRPErnS2i-dA6vgRY=


 
 
 
 
HLC Open Morning, Friday 2nd May 9.30am-12pm 
Harrogate Ladies’ College will be opening their doors again on Friday 2 May. It’s a normal teaching day 
so you’ll get to see the school in action! 
Open Morning is the ideal opportunity to look around College and is a great way to meet Department 
Heads and teaching staff; tour the school with pupils including academic, extra-curricular and social 
facilities; observe lessons taking place and find out practical information about joining Harrogate Ladies’ 
College. 
To register please call 01423 537045, email events@hlc.org.uk or visit hlc.org.uk/openday. 
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Don’t forget that it is Parents’ Evening tonight for those attending our face-to-face session – I look 
forward to seeing you. Our Online Parents’ Evening is next Tuesday (1 April).  
 
It is Walk to School Day tomorrow – I look forward to seeing lots of children and families, walking, 
scootering or cycling into school. 
 
I hope you all have a super weekend. 
 

 
 
Corrine Penhale 
Headteacher 


